“Congress ran up a $1.4 trillion deficit this year in the name of job creation while our nation continues to lose jobs.  Cash for Clunkers cost the American taxpayers $24,000 a vehicle.  As Nevada’s unemployment remains at 13%, it is time to recognize that these federal programs not only waste taxpayer dollars, but also impede true economic recovery,” said Heller.   
